
President Alvaro Uribe Velez
Palacio de Narino
Carrera 8 No.7-26
Bogota, Colombia


Telefax: (00 57) 1 337 5890, (00 57) 1 342 0592



Dear President Uribe:

I am concerned about the plight of Colombian women who in particular have been persecuted and abused because of their sexual orientation or suspected infection with HIV, in particular by the FARC and army-backed paramilitaries.

I urge your government to take the following steps to bring justice for the victims of abuse. Please:

Acknowledge that violence against women, including those targeted because of their sexual orientation, is an integral part of the human rights crisis in Colombia.

End “social cleansing”, including the “disappearance” and killing of people because of their sexual orientation, or because they are living with HIV or are sex workers.

Investigate all reports of homophobic violence, including sexual violence, and bring to justice those responsible in accordance with international standards for fair trial.

Ensure that human rights defenders, including those working in support of sexual rights, can carry out legitimate human rights work without fear of retaliation or violence.

Implement the recommendations made by the UN Special Rapporteur on violence against women.

Sincerely,

Cc: embassy of colombia in germany, Kurfürstenstr. 84; 10787 Berlin

      Telefax: 030-2639 6125 - E-Mail: info@botschaft-kolumbien.de
